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TOWN OF EPSOM

BUDGET COMMITTEE

JAUARY 3, 2019
Present:  Marylou LaFleur-Keane, Chairman; Joni Kitson, Vice Chairman; Gary Kitson, Water District Representative; Len Gilman; Joyce Heck; Virginia Drew, Selectmen’s Representative; Ralph Weeks; David Fiorentino; Mary Frambach; Penny Graham; Bill Yeaton, School Board Representative
Not in Attendance: Tony Soltani 
Other Attendees: Nancy Wheeler; Rob Topik
Marylou opened the meeting at 6:30 PM.

Minutes of December 13, 2018 
The minutes of December 13, 2018 were reviewed and amended.

Joni motioned to approve the minutes of December 13, 2018 as amended, Virginia seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Minutes of December 18, 2018 

The minutes of December 18, 2018 were reviewed and amended.

Gary motioned to approve the minutes of December 18, 2018 as amended, Len seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Town Budget

Gary asked Virginia about the raises that were given to certain employees.  Virginia noted that it was explained to her that it was salary adjustments per the employee study.  Gary discussed that there were no funds in the 2019 budget for these increases (over $6,000.00).  Virginia noted there were funds as we no longer had a Town Administrator.

David asked Gary to recuse himself from any discussion of the Highway Department due to his 3-year conflict; Gary refused.  Gary receives the Highway Department invoices weekly and reviews them.  It was noted that other members also had issues with various departments.  Len discussed that others, including himself, discuss other departments and bring up concerns they have with those departments.  

Marylou asked if anyone had changes in the Town budget.  Gary reiterated his question as to where the money is coming from.  It was noted the person had not left until after the raises given in 2018 were granted. 
Joni noted that the question is where is the money coming from.  Len noted that this was done after the budget was presented to the Committee.  Len has a problem if there is that money in the budget then they should not accept the budget.  He noted that it is wrong and if it was planned ahead, they could have presented it to the Committee.

Virginia asked if she could make a motion to increase the lines for those two positions.  Virginia noted that they were salary adjustments and they would be included for the 2% COLA also.  It was discussed that the increases were effective as of the night they were passed.  Virginia noted that the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen made the motion to increase those salaries, it was seconded and passed.  She did not vote for the increases.
Joni asked if the person making the motion knew the money could not be added to the line; did the person know the Board of Selectmen could not adjust the line as the budget has been presented to the Committee.

Gary asked when the Selectmen discussed the raises per the study were all the employees reviewed.  Virginia thought it was the Chairman looking at things on his own and did not think other members were aware of the motion until it was made.  

Virginia motioned to include the one dollar and two dollar increases as proposed by the Selectmen to the Financial Administrator and Highway Department Laborer, Dave seconded the motion.  The motion failed.
Len noted that the Town always has to have a study as to what people are getting paid.  He feels it should be on the performance of the person who is doing the job.  Virginia noted that she looked at it as the employees are doing the things they should be.  She asked what would happen if a new Board comes in, could they reduce a salary.  Virginia noted the study was to look at the position, not the person in the position.
Joni asked Nancy that because the person left the position after the budget was presented is there enough money to cover family insurance for a new employee if they desired to take that coverage.  Nancy noted that there is not money for the family plan as the person in the position at the time the budget was completed did not have a family plan. Joyce asked if the Selectmen were looking to replace the position as a Town Administrator.  Virginia noted they are looking at an Administrative Assistant for the position.  

Joni questioned if there are enough funds in the training and conferences line.  Nancy believed there was.  Virginia noted in 2018 more funds were spent than what were in the line.  Nancy noted it included the Alice training that Kelly attended that was not in the original 2018 budget.

Len motioned to accept the budget as presented, Marylou noted a motion did not need to be made.

Rob Topik noted that this is probably the largest committee in town.  He appreciates how the Chairman hones things in for efficiency purposes.
Marylou noted that Tuesday would be presentation of the Warrant Articles.  The public hearing is Thursday.
Dave motioned to adjourn, Virginia seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Marylou adjourned the meeting at 7:29 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Betsy Bosiak

Recording Secretary
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